NJLA Young Adult Section Meeting Minutes

November 9, 2012
Piscataway Public Library
Members in attendance: Erica Solomon (Piscataway PL), Kate Vasilik (Piscataway PL), Linda Tripp (Warren/SCLS), Katie Llera (Sayreville Middle School), Emily Chornomaz (Voorhees PL), Beth Cackowski (East Brunswick PL), Michelle Petrasek (Paterson Free PL), Katie Bojanek (North Plainfield/SCLS), Sharon Rawlins (NJ State Library), Samantha Marker (Mount Laurel Library), Natalie Cheetham (Cedar Grove), Sandi Cronce (Willingboro PL), Rosy Henderson (New Brunswick), Ann-Marie Aymer (Summit PL), Karen Mitchell (Highland Park), Sue Grotyohann (Monroe Twp PL), Carolyn Aversano (Mercer County- West Windsor), Kathleen Gruver (Burlington County), Jen Servello (Talking Book & Braille Center), Liz Burns (Talking Book & Braille Center), Lynn Mazur (Bridgewater/SCLS), Julie Tozer (Ocean County), Sophie Brookover (LibraryLink)

UPDATES FROM AROUND THE STATE
Children’s Services Section (CSS), Reported by Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Consultant, NJ State Library

1. CSS discussed program proposal ideas for the NJLA conference: 

· Early Literacy

· Repurposing Maker Spaces, as an unconference program

· Graphic Novels for Tweens

· Book Buzz with Baker and Taylor

· Craft programs using recycled materials

· Chinese New Year celebration

· STEAM/STEM

· Common Core & Nonfiction

· Dealing with “difficult” children
2. CSS is looking for comments and feedback on their blog to discuss Newbery books and Mock Newbery books: http://njmockaward.blogspot.com/
NJ State Library, Submitted by Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Consultant, NJ State Library

1. A message from Mary L. Chute, New Jersey State Librarian:

The entire team at the New Jersey State Library extends our concern to those affected by Hurricane Sandy. Our hope is that you have fared well through the storm, and that you and your loved ones are safe and well.

As New Jersey's libraries strive to meet the needs of their communities and bring back a level of comfort in this time of disaster, we encourage you to share your library user recovery stories and any photos of your library helping your residents during this crucial time. Some of these efforts are being captured on the NJLA website. NJLA has also created a way for those in New Jersey and all across the country to donate to the Rebuilding New Jersey's Libraries Fund. 

The State Library is working to collect information regarding the open/closed status of New Jersey's libraries, and will share this as it develops. Should you need information regarding disaster recovery, please visit http://ldb.njstatelib.org/preservation. 

 I'd like to recognize and applaud the commitment and resilience of the New Jersey library community, as we look ahead to restoring normalcy to our lives and work.

As an update: A piece of advice from one of our public librarians on the MS Gulf Coast – “If the library has enough damage to be filing paperwork with FEMA, they should NOT accept gift books. It makes the whole process much more complicated.”

2. Wrestlemania XXIX Reading Challenge 
The deadline to register your library was extended to November 12 (from November 2).  
The Challenge is a great way to reach reluctant readers, and your library could win $2,000 from WWE to spend on your tween/teen collection. 18 lucky tweens/teens chosen as regional winners will also win a trip for them and a parent/guardian to WrestleMania 29 (a $5,000 value) that will be held at the IZOD Center in East Rutherford. How great would it be to have a New Jersey winner and have them get their picture with WWE Superstar and New Jersey Library Champion Kofi Kingston?
3. Baker & Taylor Children’s and Teen Services (CATS) will be offering their Winter-Spring 2013 publisher presentations on November 14 and 15th at the Somerville Elks Club.  Full details for the event can be found on their website.  The deadline to register was November 9th.

4. Upcoming Webinars: 
Patrick Ness (Booklist online)

Tuesday, November 13

Part 2 on Common Core: Librarians, the Secret Weapon 

Tuesday, November 20

5. Sharon is looking into rescheduling the Youth Service Forum in January or February.  Information will be announced.
Statewide Summer Reading, Submitted by Sharon Rawlins, Youth Services Consultant, NJ State Library
1. The 2013 Summer Reading Manuals were packed on October 25th. They will be arriving at your libraries sometime in November. Let Sharon know if you do not receive them by the end of the month. 
2. Remember, the deadline for March 1 delivery for materials is December 1.  

Shipping costs from Upstart won't be free this year. CSLP is only covering 1/2 the shipping costs.  Libraries will have to pay the other 1/2 themselves.
3. Summer reading statistics, as compared to last year:

· Registration and participants : higher
· Books read : lower
· Number of programs lower, but attendance higher
· Over 2 million books read by all ages
4. Evanced Solutions Online Summer Reader Survey – Sharon is asking Public Libraries to complete this short survey to determine whether the NJ State Library will be able to purchase a contract for next summer.  The deadline to respond to the survey is November 16: http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/HTKBXM8.

5. 2013 Teen Video Challenge, sponsored by CSLP, with the goal of creating a 60-90 second video promoting reading, libraries and the 2013 teen slogan " Beneath the Surface." 
March 1, 2013 is the deadline for the final selected video from each state to be submitted to CSLP. New Jersey has not participated in this challenge.  Are any YA librarians interested in working with their teens to do this? Let Sharon Rawlins know, srawlins@njstatelib.org.


NJ State Library Talking Book and Braille Center, Reported by Liz Burns, Youth Services Consultant, NJ State Library Talking Book and Braille Center

1. Representatives from The NJ State Library Talking Book and Braille Center will be presenting at the NJASL Conference on Saturday, December 1:
Finding Accessible Titles: Audiobooks, Large Print, and Braille From the New Jersey State

Library Talking Book & Braille Center 

If you work with students who need audiobooks or large print, then you’ll want to learn about

what’s available from NJSLTBBC. Find out how your students can qualify for these free services, including the loan of an audiobook player; how to download our audiobooks; and where to find audio newspapers.
NJLA Executive Board: No updates at this time
LibraryLink NJ, Reported by Sophie Brookover

1. If libraries are closed or experiencing problems with delivery as a result of Hurricane Sandy, please let LibraryLink know. LibraryLink wants to help libraries anyway they can. 
2. As a result of the storm, the office was closed.  As a result, some programs have been postponed. Check LibraryLink’s website for information on upcoming programs and webinars.

Member Updates: http://njla.pbworks.com/Member-updates
UPCOMING EVENTS
NJASL Conference, November 29-December 1, Ocean Place Resort, Long Branch, NJ
http://www.njasl.org/NewsEvents?eventId=443137&EventViewMode=EventDetails
Teen Services Toolbox Program, January 9, 2013, South Brunswick Public Library
CSS does a toolbox every other year for new children’s librarians; this will the Young Adult Section’s first time having this program. We are planning to follow the model set by CSS and will focus on programming, reader’s advisory, outreach, and collection development. Please encourage any new librarians or those new to the YA field to attend. This year the program will be free, but we discussed charging in the future as a way to raise money for NJLA.

HURRICANE SANDY FUNDRAISER 
YA for NJ, November 30

The YA FOR NJ Auction, raising money for Hurricane Sandy victims, will begin on November 30 on Ebay, featuring items from some of your favorite young adult and middle grade authors. Currently, 165 authors are participating. Auction items include signed books, entire collections, and Skype visits. For more information, visit the Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/YaForNj or email kieran@kieranscott.net.
ONGOING BUSINESS
Garden State Teen Book Awards
The list is ready – for 6-8 Fiction, there are 12-13 titles per reader, so start reading! As we did last year, the “naughty list” will be enforced, so please read your assigned titles. You may use the list serv to switch titles and discuss books. Deliberations start in January. If you cannot attend a meeting, please send the feedback form on the wiki to any Executive Board Member.

Voting is still open for the current ballot! Send your votes to Laura Leonard (leonard@bccls.org) by December 30, 2012.

Please share photos of your GSTBA displays on our Facebook page! Remember, teens can use the Facebook page to vote, so promote it!

Next year, we will be using the NJLA website to host online voting.

 

TAB Forum
This will be the second TAB forum, where teen librarians can take their Advisory groups to meet up with groups from other libraries, to trade stories and brainstorm.  This year the theme is around food and there will be food based activities.  

Here are the current locations/dates:
March 2: Voorhees
March 9: Toms River, Maplewood, East Brunswick

Registration will be in February. All attendees will receive a certificate.

Questions?  Interested in participating?  Contact Saleena Davidson, saleenadavidson@yahoo.com. 

NJLA Conference Ideas- Revel Casino June 3, 4, 5

The deadline for submitting program proposals is November 30:
1. Book Buzz

2. Best of the Best

3. Author Panel

4. Superheroes and Graphic Novels

5. Ice Breaker Ideas **need presenters for this program
6. Library Services to At Risk Youth

7. How to Host Your Own Maker Faire

8. Getting Teens Ready For College **need presenters for this program
Please email Kathleen (kgruver@bcls.lib.nj.us) if you are interested in presenting, or being a moderator.

Please start sending photos of teens, book displays, and programs to Kathleen, as well as video links, to be displayed at the conference. You should have photo permissions for all materials sent in.

Check out our new Facebook Group!: http://www.facebook.com/groups/359451097482478
Please join our Facebook group! This is a great place to share program ideas, pictures, and videos! 
Snack Sign-Ups:
Michelle 

Rosy

Sandi Cronce- drinks
Please consider bringing snacks to share for our next meeting!  

Next Meeting: January 25, 2013 at the South Brunswick Library, Coffee and snacks at 9:00, meeting at 9:30; GSTBA ballot deliberations for FIC 6-8 after business meeting
Respectfully submitted by Erica Solomon, Young Adult Services Section Secretary

